
Mr. lranna Konanahalli 
Environmental Engineer 
Air Quality Division 
27700 Donald Court 
Warren Mi. 48092-2793 

Dear Mr. Konanahalli: 

428 Cogshall St 
Holly MI 48442 

800-743-4415 

In response to the violation notice from your visit to AFCO MFG located at 428 Cogshall 
St. Holly Michigan on October 2, 2015. 

In regards to Violation# 1 PTI No. 376-88 (SC) 16: VOC and coatings records. 

A. Coating and VOC records are being documented and are attached. (ARTICLE #1) 
COMPLETED 

In regards to Violation #2 PTI No. 376-88 SC 17: keep dip tank covered at all times. 

A. AFCO MFG has changed standard operation procedures to ensure the dip tank 
lid is kept closed at the completion of the dipping process and installed a new lid 
covering the dip tank. 
COMPLETED 

In regards to Violation #3 Rule 336.1201 (Permit to install) 

A. AFCO MFG is in the process of a submittal for a Permit to install with the State Of 
Michigan DEQ AQD for a paint booth with particulate matter control system. 

President 
AFCO MFG CO 
(248) 634-4415 


